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25 June 2024

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM
No_ 4112024

EXTENSION OF THE DEADLINE FOR THE SUBMISSION OF ENTRIES FOR THE
HEALTHY PILIPINAS AWARDS FOR BASIC EDUCATION INSTITUTIONS AND
REITERATION OF THE “NO TASK POLICY” FOR TEACHER IN JUNE 2024

To:  Assistant Regional Director
Schools Division Superintendents
School Heads
All Others Concerned

1. In reference to Office of the Undersecretary for Operations (OU OPS) OUOPS
Memorandum No. DM-OUOPS-2024-0803465 which has effectively adopted in
DepEd, and disseminated to regional and schools division offices, the Department of
Health (DOH) Department Circular No. 2024-0121 or the Guidelines on the
Implementation of Healthy Pilipinas Awards for Basic for Basic Education Instifution
2024, this Office informs all concerned that the deadline for the submission of entries
for the Awards has been extended by the DOH to June 30, 2024.

2. Attached are the Memorandum and poster about the Awards, shared by the
DOH when it announced the deadline extension (Annex A) for further inquiry.

3. For questions, clarifications, or concerns about the Awards may be directed
to Dr. Aimee Lorraine Capinpuyan of the DOH-Health Promotion Bureau, through
emalil at accapinpuyan@doh.gov.ph or telephone number (02) 8651-7800 (loc. 2832)

4, For information and dissemination.

ESTELA P. LEON-CARINO EdD, CESO III
Director IV /Regional Directo%[

Enclosures: As Stated
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Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Eduration
BUREAU OF LEARNER SUPPORT SERVICES

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR
MEMORANDUM
FOR : REGIONAL DIRECTORS

SCHOOLS DIVISION SUPERINTENDENTS

FROM : ATTY. SU E T. GANNABAN-MEDINA

, BLSS and LRPO

SUBJECT : EXTENSION OF THE DEADLINE FOR THE SUBMISSION OF
ENTRIES FOR THE HEALTHY PILIPINAS AWARDS FOR BASIC
EDUCATION INSTITUTIONS AND REITERATION OF THE “NO TASK
POLICY” FOR TEACHERS IN JUNE 2024

DATE : June 21, 2024

In reference to Office of the Undersecretary for Operations (OUOPS) OUOPS Memorandum
No. DM-OUOPS-2024-08-03465 which has effectively adopted in DepEd, and disseminated
to regional and schools division offices, the Department of Health (DOH]) Department Circular
No. 2024-0121 or the Guidelines on the Implementation of the Healthy Pilipinas Awards for
Basic Education Institutions 2024, this Office informs all concerned that the deadline for
the submission of entries for the Awards has been extended by the DOH to June 30,
2024. Attached (Annex A) is the poster about the Awards, shared by the DOH when it
announced the deadline extension.!

All OKD Coordinators are enjoined to help promote the Awards to all schools in their respective
jurisdictions and provide necessary assistance, as practicable, to public schools that have
expressed interest in joining the Awards. However, it is reiterated that “no voluntary or
mandatory tasks or activities shall be assigned to teachers from June 1 to 30, 2024,”
pursuant to DepEd Order No. 003, s. 2024, titled Amendment to DepEd Order No. 022, s.
2023 (Implementing Guidelines on the School Calendar and Activities for the School Year 2023-
2024). OKD Coordinators are also enjoined to coordinate directly with their respective DOH
counterparts for any new updates about the Awards, including any further extension of the
deadline, if any. Schools may also follow the DOH Facebook Page for official announcements.

It is emphasized that the OUOPS Memorandum No. DM-OUOPS-2024-08-03465 is sufficient
basis for DepEd schools to participate in the Awards. The Awards is among the initiatives
coordinated by the DOH with DepEd, as committed under the DOH-DSWD-DepEd-CHED-LEB-
TESDA-DILG Joint Administrative Order {JAO) No. 2022-0001 or the “Guidelines on
Healthy Settings Framework in Learning Institutions.

Questions, clarifications, or concerns about the Awards may be directed to Dr. Aimee Lorraine
Capinpuyan of the DOH-Health Promotion Bureau, through email at
accapinpuyvan@doh.gov.ph or telephone number (02) 8651-7800 {loc. 2832).

1 https://www.facebook.com/photo/?{bid=885537316946375&set=a.226209779545802

2 . Room 305, 3F Mabini Building, DepEd Complex, Meralco Avenue, Pasig City
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Annex A

PILIPINAS, SALI NA!

Ibida na ang inyong eskwelahan sa
Healthy Learning Institutions Awards 2024:
Basic Education Institutions

I-click ang link para sa karagdagang impormasyon:
Sa Bagongd pilipinas.

bit.ly/HLIAwards2024
t Buhay
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